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POLICE-INVOLVED SHOOTING   
 

 

The City of Miami Police Department is working in conjunction with the Florida 

Department of Law Enforcement (FDLE) to investigate a police-involved 

shooting that occurred in the vicinity of N.W. 2nd Avenue and 62nd Street shortly 

after 5:00 p.m. today. 

 

As a result, one suspect, who was armed with a firearm was fatally wounded. A 

second armed individual has been taken into custody. 

 

The Florida Department of Law Enforcement has assumed the role as the primary 

investigative agency. The collaboration between MPD and FDLE ensures an 

impartial and thorough investigation into the circumstances surrounding the use 

of force. 

 

The City of Miami Police Department is committed to transparency and 

accountability in all matters involving use of force by its officers. 

 

As this is an ongoing investigation, specific details regarding the incident will not 

be released at this time. It is vital that the integrity of the investigation is preserved. 

Any premature disclosure of information could potentially hinder the investigative 

process. 

 

We recognize the importance of maintaining open lines of communication and 

will provide updates as soon as it is appropriate to do so. 

 

Any witnesses or individuals with pertinent information related to this incident 

are encouraged to contact the Florida Department of Law Enforcement or the City 

of Miami Police Department's non-emergency line at (305) 579-6111. 

 

 


